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Dear LV Community leaders and family,  

Thank you for your continued prayers as our community's young adults and UNLV 

students and faculty continue to process the tragic incident that happened this 

week.  

As you may know, several of our community's young adults as well as many of our 

close friends were on campus that day.  We are deeply grateful that all of them 



 

 

were safe along with all other students.   

Your continued prayers are deeply appreciated at this time for our young adults 

who will need time to grieve and heal from this experience, especially the ones who 

attend UNLV.   

As for CARP Las Vegas team, we continue to care for our friends.  The Family Dinner 

held the day after the shooting was attended by many guests and appreciated by 

our guests.  One brother shared, "Now everyone is so scared to go out, but I am 

glad I came here tonight.  It was therapeutic to be with CARP people."   After careful 

discussions, we did decide to continue with the 4-day Retreat "A Glimpse into A Life 

with God," starting from Sunday, December 17th.   More details will be shared soon. 

Two young adults from our community were planning to attend the 

Commencement Ceremony on December 19th and 20th; we will keep you posted 

as they were given options to attend this time or May 2024. Otherwise I believe 

UNLV campus will remain closed until further notice. 

Please also include in your prayers 3 dedicated faculty members who passed away - 

Professor Patricia Navarro-Velez, Professor Cha-Jan "Jerry" Chang, and Professor 

Naoko Takemaru.    

Let us continue to spread the spirit of Heavenly Parent to our campus and beyond. 

Sincerely,  

Makiko Watanabe 

Director, CARP LV 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Sunday we'll be hearing a message on True Mother, the Only Begotten 

Daughter from our Senior Pastor Dr. Ki Hoon Kim! Join our Sunday Service on 

December 10th for a message of inspiration and a time to fellowship with one 

another! You can also join online through the zoom link below 

LOCATION: IPEC, 6590 Bermuda Rd, Las Vegas, NV 89119 

TIME: 10:30AM - 12PM 

ONLINE: lvcommunity,org/zoom 

***Lunch will be provided after Sunday Service for Fellowship! 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the recent tragedy on the UNLV campus one of our Korean Class teachers, 

Dr. Yensoon Kim, a professor on the campus, who had volunteered to teach the top 

level class is going through a period of healing and prayer with other faculty 

members. 

Our Korean Class which was scheduled to resume tomorrow (December 10th) will 

be postponed to begin on January 7th, 2024.  

Thank you for your understanding. You can still register for the class by emailing 

lifeoffaith2012@  gmail,com  

- Update from Mimi Morse, Founder of FEEF. 

 

Monthly Department & Business 
Leader's Meeting! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

On December 6th, we had our monthly Department & Business leaders' meeting to 

share updates & reports on past programs and upcoming developments. This 

gathering is to foster harmony between the various works of our departments & 

businesses so we can best support each other! Our Senior Pastor, Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, 

shared updates on national developments, and Co-Youth Pastor, Resfred Arthur, 

shared on the state of Las Vegas Family Church - Finances, Developments, 

Upcoming Plans and more.  

**Few people missing from photo 
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This week in the Cheon Shim Won! Vigil 
& Workshop! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week we had the last 7 Day Workshop of the year 2023. The workshop was 

attended by 25 participants from all around the country. Many LVFC Members, 

including Mimi Morse, Heidi Iseda, Deborah Harris, Gary & Gail Veith, and more 

attended the workshop and are having a meaningful experience of connection with 

Heavenly Parent.  

We also had a glimpse into the autobiography of Senior Pastor Dr. Ki Hoon Kim! He 

shared about his aunt who brought him to the church at the age of 12. His aunt's 

life is a tale of faith, promises, & unrelenting love. Soon to be published so look out 

for it! 

Testimonies & photos from the 7-Day Workshop will be shared on next week's 

newsletter! 

 

Shine City Project distributes food at Cortney 
Junior High School with The Just One Project on 
September 23, 2023! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On September 23, 2023, Shine City Project volunteered at Cortney Junior High 

School for The Just One Project's Pop Up and Give! We had nine Shine City Project 

volunteers who helped to pass out food such as elbow macaroni, split peas, and 

lentils to families and individuals. Two volunteers were joining us for the first time! 

Even though we had some challenges during the service project such as a late start 

waiting for the delivery truck with the pallets of food to arrive, we did our best to 

still love and give despite the circumstances. 

9/23/23 

 

Shine City Project and Generation Peace Academy 
volunteer and spend time in Boulder City on 
September 30, 2023! 

 



 

 

  
  

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 

 
 
On September 30, 2023, in honor of Desert Tortoise Week in the first week of 

October, Shine City Project helped to pick up litter at the Boulder City Conservation 

Easement! This area of land was established in 1995 to primarily protect desert 

tortoises. However, other native animals such as lizards, snakes, and birds, and 

several plant species which are categorized as threatened are also being protected 

in this area. Periodically, the Clark County Desert Conservation Project will release 

wild desert tortoises into the area to make it their new home. On this Saturday 

morning, our Shine City Project volunteers welcomed some members of Generation 

Peace Academy (GPA)! Our thirteen volunteers walked along a fenced area and a 

road to help pick up trash. As we were cleaning up, we were careful to not step on 

any native wildlife. Overall, even though we weren't able to see any desert tortoises, 

we hope that any desert tortoises and other wildlife that passes through the 

easement can be able to enjoy the land peacefully! After the service project, our 

volunteers enjoyed a picnic lunch at Hemenway Park near Lake Mead, as well as 

some free time at the Nevada State Railroad Museum! 
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Have a story to share for this newsletter? 
Submit your story! 

 
S u b m i t  y o u r  s t o r y !

 

  

Did a friend forward this to you? Subscribe to The 
Newsletter. 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 
W a t c h  n o w !
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